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GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE 

MEETING NOTES OF FEBRUARY 6, 2024 
420 N FRONT ST 

SUTTONS BAY, MI  49682 
 

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Present: Bahle and Lutke 
Absent:   Case 
Staff present: Fay, Larrea and Miller 
  Deputy John Donohue 
 
Reports 
 DPW Director Report 

The DPW Director report was submitted by Miller and can be found in this meeting 
packet.  In addition, asphalt work has been completed around the Village. 

 
VSB – 2024-02 Stratton Way Petition 

Committee questioned whether a problem truly exists noting however that Stratton Way 
is not very functional.  Deputy Donohue stated no complaints or accidents have ever 
been reported to his knowledge.  A traffic study would be necessary if Council wanted 
to consider the request further.  The request, if granted, would require substantial 
signage.  Committee stated that it does not feel like a logical traffic flow and could cause 
additional problems if it became a one-way.  Committee does not believe there is a valid 
reason to change to a one way.  It was the consensus of Committee to recommend to 
Council to not change Stratton Way to a one-way street.   

 
Status Update – Other Committees 

VSB-2024-03 Marina Slip Request 
Larrea stated the Marina Committee considered a request to transfer a slip, and 
following discussion, it was the consensus to support the Harbor Master’s decision to 
not transfer the license because it is not allowed in the ordinance. 
 
VSB-2024-04 Marina Master Plan 
Larrea stated the Marina Master Plan draft could be ready for approval in March.  It is 
basically an update focusing on what the Village would like to accomplish in the next 
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five years.  A company was hired to update the plan, noting Northport’s success with 
receiving grants after this company rewrote their Marina Master Plan.  

 
The meeting adjourned at 8:52 a.m. 
 
Meeting notes submitted by Shar Fay, Clerk. 
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